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October 14, 2021
Toward the New Normal

~Balancing face-to-face classes and campus life~

YAMAZAKI Koetsu

President, Kanazawa University
Dear Students,

Since the 3rd quarter has begun October 1, the campuses are filled with students taking

face-to-face classes, and are coming to life.

The number of people infected with the COVID-19 in Japan has been decreasing since
September, and it is recognized that the fifth coronavirus wave has almost come to an end.
On October 1, the nationwide declaration of a state of emergency was lifted, and at the same
time, “Priority Preventative Measures” in Kanazawa City were also lifted. In addition, on
October 9, all four monitoring indicators in Ishikawa Prefecture were downgraded to Stage 1.

This is the first improvement since July 2.

We have implemented workplace vaccination and many students have received their
second dose of the vaccine by the end of August. Taking this into consideration, in the 3rd
quarter, we have lowered our activity guidelines to "Level 1 (Caution)" for “Education” and
“Research activities”, and are expanding face-to-face classes as much as possible while
continuing to thoroughly implement infection prevention measures. On the other hand, we
have been cautious about "Extracurricular activity of students" and have kept it "Level 1.5
(Caution)" since June 22. Thanks to your cooperation and the various measures taken by
the University, we have been able to secure the safety and security of the University for the
first two weeks in October. Therefore, from October 15 (Fri.), we will lower it to "Level 1
(Caution)" and extracurricular activities will be allowed with thorough infection prevention

measures. However, some activities may be prohibited under certain circumstances.

In principle, there will be no restrictions on students attending classes based on whether
they have received the vaccination or not. We will also consider offering online classes for
students who have anxiety about face-to-face classes due to chronic iliness or other reasons.

Please consult with your affiliated student affairs.

In addition to the educational benefits of face-to-face classes, gathering in classrooms to
take classes also provides a place for horizontal connections among students. On the other

hand, the extracurricular activities provide a place for vertical connections between seniors



and juniors beyond the borders of the Schools and the Colleges. | believe that these are
opportunities for students from different fields to interact directly with each other, and through

various encounters and experiences, to become more active in society in the future.

The four or six years at university are a valuable time in your life when you can make great
progress. However, the corona disaster restricted many of your activities for about a year and
a half. Following “Education” and “Research activities”, | hope that the recent lowering of the
level for "Extracurricular activity of students" will be the first step toward the original campus
life.

From now on, Kanazawa University will shift its policy from "prevention of infection through
restriction of activities" to "prevention of infection while returning to normal activities. In other

words, we will aim to balance the new campus life while conducting face-to-face classes, etc.

With the spread of the COVID-19 in early 2020, many changes have occurred in many
places. It was normal for students to take classes in a classroom. However, many universities,
including us, had been forced to restrict access to their campuses. Fortunately, as part of our
information strategy based on the Campus Intelligent Technology Plan that began in 2005,
Kanazawa University requires all students to carry a portable computer and has implemented
web-based application since the 2019 entrance examination. Therefore, we have been able
to connect to all students individually via network and maintain the academic calendar without
any interruptions or postponements by incorporating online classes from the start of the new

semester in 2020, when the COVID-19 infection was spreading rapidly.

Although the number of newly infected people in Japan has been decreasing rapidly, the
COVID-19 epidemic will not be completely stopped in the future, and it is assumed that
coexisting with the coronavirus will become the norm for the time being. Although the
measures that should be taken at each level by the national government, local governments,
and various industries (companies and organizations) have become clear, a characteristic of
the COVID-19 is that the weight of the "individual" who actually engages in activities is
significant. Kanazawa University aims to expand normal activities and the success of this
policy depends on all members of the University.

Even if you have already been vaccinated, please continue to take basic infection
prevention measures. Let's work together as students, faculty, and staff to create a university

in the new normal era.



